

DEARHAM PRIMARY SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 21st July 2022

That is a wrap



It is hard to believe as I write this newsletter that today is the last day for Mrs Walker at Dearham. I know the children and staff will miss her greatly She has been here for 11 years so we took the opportunity this morning to celebrate her time with us and to wish her all the very best for the future. Good luck Mrs Walker we will miss you. Please do not be a stranger at Dearham.

In addition, this week we have said goodbye to Mr Strachan and Miss Richardson. Mr Strachan has worked here at Dearham for 18 years and Miss Richardson since February. Mr Strachan managed to avoid the staff pictures but Miss Richardson did not! We would like to say thank you to both these members of the team and wish them good luck for their future.





The goodbyes have just kept coming this week. Today we say farewell to our Year 6 children who are leaving us to start their new journeys. To say their last couple of years in primary school have been challenging is a bit of an understatement I think. Through it all though your children have worked hard, had adventures and smiled. They have and do make us very proud. Thank you Year 6 and good luck as you move on in your education.

Dearham's Got Talent

Thank you to everyone who took part in the entertainment yesterday. It was a brilliant evening and we have obviously some great talent here. Well done to everyone who took part and congratulations to Grace, Alexa and Evie for your winning performance.

Weekly attendance

Results for the week 11th to 15th July

Nursery -86.59%

Reception – 92%

Year 1- 95.86%

Year 2 - 92.26%

Year 3 - 92.58%

Year 4 - 95.76%

Year 5 Mrs Ivison - 96%

Year 5 Mr Blease - 98.82%

Year 6 - 93.43%

Well done everyone.

100% attendance

These children have managed 100% attendance for the academic year.

Jacob Lister

Ember Scott

Darley Williams

Ollie Yates

Well done to you. This is a fantastic achievement.

Annual attendance

Results for the 2021-22 academic year

Nursery -89.87%

Reception – 94.17%

Year 1-92.41%

Year 2 - 92.71%

Year 3 - 93.92%

Year 4 - 94.02%

Year 5 Mrs Ivison – 91.83%

Year 5 Mr Blease - 94.87%

Year 6 - 93.18%

Whole School - 93.07%

With Covid and bugs, this attendance is good but, as always, next year will be better!

Thank you to everyone who came along to the summer fair, to the leavers' assembly and to Dearham's Got Talent. We have had a fantastic end to the summer term and is had been amazing to be able to share it with you all. Your support and encouragement is always appreciated. We will be back in September revived, renewed and ready to go.

Have a great, safe and happy summer and we will see you on 7th September at 08:50.

